

City of Box Elder

Mr. Larry Larson Mayor of the City of Box Elder

April 22, 2025

Dear Mrs. Leanne Alcantara,

On behalf of the City of Box Elder, I offer my heartfelt congratulations on being named **Volunteer of the Month for April 2025**.

I join the Helpline Center in celebrating your dedication to our region and thanking you for your meaningful service to others.

Box Elder and the surrounding Black Hills area are known not only for their natural beauty and growing prosperity, but for the strength and kindness of the people who live here. Our community enjoys a unique quality of life, and that quality is enhanced by individuals like you who go above and beyond to serve others.

Whether it's mentoring a child, supporting your local school district, supporting an elderly neighbor, or preserving local landmarks, volunteers play a critical role in meeting community needs. Your efforts reflect the spirit of compassion and resilience that makes Box Elder such a special place to call home.

Your contributions make a real and lasting impact. The time and care you've given have not only benefited those you serve but have also helped strengthen the fabric of our community.

Please accept my sincere congratulations on receiving this well-deserved recognition, and my personal thanks for your continued commitment to making a difference.

With appreciation.

Larry & Hirs

Larry Ľarson

Mayor, City of Box Elder